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Dear brothers and sisters! 

Last week, core leadership of providential organisations and centres could gather and attend a 3 day 

workshop in our Training Centre in Mullet, Tirana. Because our movement in Albania is not so old and 

because last year some centres leadership was changed, Rev. Shin thought it is necessary to organise such 

workshops more often. These workshops are focused in different topics that city leaders and leaders of 

providential organisations such as UPF, WFWP and CARP have to deal with. 

The workshop was moderated by our national leader Gani Rroshi. Holy songs and prayers was part of each 

session to be able to open the way for Heavenly Parents and True Parents to be part of the workshop and 

of each participant.  

 

Rev. Shin opened the workshop with inspiring words to encourage the participants to participate in 

strengthening their relationship with Heavenly Parents and having substantial experience in daily life. 

Everyone should awake the original heart and to connect it with the life of God’s love.  

 



The content of the workshop was created for the participants to develop their capabilities and capacities of 

leadership in knowledge, practice, decision making, communication, creativity, etc. Mr. Gani Rroshi gave a 

presentation of True Parents Course and the Salvation of Humankind. He spoke about actual providence 

and the importance of the condition and some of the main declarations which True Parents did until the 

Declaration of Foundation Day. Later, rev. Shin focused in the importance of witnessing one on one, a new 

witnessing way which is expected to start in Albania most possibly in September, as we are waiting for the 

printing of the Explanation of Divine Principle with 3 colours.  

Also, 3 members could do lecture practice, to develop more their skill as DP lecturers. After the 

presentations, there were a chance for all participants to involve in discussion how to improve and what to 

improve in lecturing DP. 

 

Two sessions were dedication to brainstorming and finding best ways how to improve the activities in 

centres and national level, as well as finding the best ways to take care of members, especially from the 

moment that they become members.  

One session was dedicated to raise the awareness of each participant of their personal week and strong 

points. This was made possible through a test indicator which helped each of them to work with each other 

to discover personal aspects of their character which need to improve, in order that they do the best in 

their respective missions.  

In conclusion, Rev. Shin, through the words of True Father from CSG, encouraged all of us to deepen our 

personal understanding and spiritual education. He closed with the words: “After we unite with True 

Parents, we should forget about our past, we should offer condition to change our selves (foundation of 

faith) and to do good actions (foundation of substance). All of us are Cain, even in the centre everyone is 

Cain. Abel is the one who becomes a good temple of God. We should clean ourselves. Also I am Cain; when 

I see someone who is doing better than me, I try to learn. We just entered national level.  



 


